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This publication is the Official  
Newsletter of A.B.A.T.E. of MN, Inc. 
Opinions expressed here in, by the  
Editor and others, may not be those of 
A.B.A.T.E. of MN. Articles may be  
reprinted with proper attribution.

SUBMISSIONS TO ROAD NOISE 
email: roadnoise@abatemn.org 

Road Noise 
16550 226th Ave NW 
Elk River, MN 55330

ROAD NOISE  
ADVERTISEMENTS 

No faxed ads. Deadline is the 1st of 
the month prior to publication. Use a 
jpeg file format for electronic ads. Mailed 
ads must be mailed flat. Send Display 
Ad Artwork on paper no larger than 8.5" 
X 11". Do not  reduce artwork to         
desired size, make a note for the          
desired size for the ad (spell out the 
size).  
 Cost / Spaces / per issue  
           Business Card        $12.00 
           1/4 page                  $35.00 
           1/2 page                  $65.00 
           Full page               $125.00 
           Full page *Insert           call 
 *Additional printing charges for Inserts. 
 If Ads are prepaid for one year, a 10% discount is 
applied. If production work is necessary on the 
Ad, $35.00 per hour will be billed.  
Chapter Fundraisers/political ads receive a 30% 
discount.  
At the descretion of the Editor, if late ads (after the 
1st of the month prior to publication) are accepted, 
a 20% surcharge will be added to the cost.  
Website advertising: Chapter Fundraisers ads 
are free of charge. Use a jpeg file format for        
electronic ads and send to:  
webmaster@abatemn.org. 
 

LETTERS AND ARTICLES 
Submissions are encouraged, however, are subject 
to editing and will be printed at the discretion of the 
Road Noise Committee. The use of foul language, 
personal attacks or the use of language that may 
be libelous or interpreted as inciting hate or sexual 
harassment is not permitted. User comments are 
reviewed by moderators to ensure that comments 
meet these standards. Anyone submitting an article, 
“Letter to the Editor,” or photograph may request 
that it be returned by including with submission a 
self-addressed stamped envelope. Letters to the 
Editor must be accompanied with the author’s sig- 
nature. For electronic picture submissions, use a tiff 
or jpeg file format. 
 

GRAPEVINES AND REPORTS 
 The deadline is the 10th of the month prior to 
 publication. 
 - DO NOT submit in all uppercase, or insert  
   backgrounds. 
 - Include your chapter/committee name on the 
   subject  line of the email that you send to the 
   Road Noise.  
 Use the following basic outline: 
 1) Chapter/Committee Name 
 2) Upcoming Chapter/Committee Meetings/Time, 
     Place 
 3) Upcoming Events; What, Where, When 
 4) Meeting Updates, Important News, Comments 
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Not receiving your Road Noise? 
 Contact the State Office to ensure your address 
is correct in our system. If it is correct, you will 
need to contact your post office to ensure that 
they are delivering the Road Noise to you. 
 
Get address changes to me ASAP.  
Road Noise is bulk mail and will not be       
forwarded. 
 
Membership tri-folds:  
can be requested from the State Office, or from 
Jim LaSpisa (Membership & Retention Chair) at 
(763) 208-7158, or membership@abatemn.org. 
You can also find membership forms on the       
website at www.abatemn.org. When you recruit 
a new member, write your name and Chapter on 
the tri-fold so you receive credit for the recruit. 
Make sure tri-folds, Chapter information forms, 
and other pertinent business documents are 
written legibly, including area codes, zip  
codes, phone numbers, and e-mail    
addresses.  Use POSTAL CORRECT    
addresses. The following are address tips: Do not 
abbreviate County Road, Minnesota State      
Highway, Circle, do not use #sign (i.e. Co. Rd, 
ST, Hwy, CR, use Lot or Apt. or TRLR number, 
example: Trailer + number =TRLR 201 or Lot 
201, or Apt 201). 
 
Memberships:  
Postcards go out to members who will expire at 
the end of that given month. Renewals must 
reach the State Office by the third Friday of the  
month, regardless of the date, to ensure you         
receive your next month’s Road Noise. Use 
POSTAL CORRECT address! Please allow 4-6 
weeks to receive your new hard cards. 
 
Minutes:  
from Chapter, Committee, and District meetings 
can be e-mailed to stateoffice@abatemn.org. 
  
Mailing Labels:  
The State Office can print current mailing labels 
for your Chapter’s newsletters, reminder cards, 
and event flyers. 
 

Feel free to call me with questions,  
concerns, and inquiries 6:00 pm to  
9:00 pm, or leave a message and  

I will return your call ASAP. 
A.B.A.T.E. of MN accepts no responsibility 
for the submissions, comments, opinions, 
or errors contained within this publication. 
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A.B.A.T.E. OF MINNESOTA CONTACTS

State Coordinator 
Jane Doyle (612) 910-1572 
statecoordinator@abatemn.org 
Assistant State Coordinator 
Jim Orn (320) 250-4000 
AsstCoordinator@abatemn.org 
State Treasurer 
Michelle“Mitch” Backlund (763) 263-1532 
StateTreasurer@abatemn.org 
State Secretary 
Michele Legried (507) 251-3805 
StateSecretary@abatemn.org 
Northeast District Director 
Michelle Scannell (727) 698-6928 
NortheastDir@abatemn.org 
Northwest District Director 
Edgar Burke (218) 849-5021 
NorthwestDir@abatemn.org 
Southeast District Director 
Virgil Legried (507) 951-0624 
SoutheastDir@abatemn.org 
Southwest District Director 
Jon “Trashy” Smith (612) 708-9328 
SouthwestDir@abtemn.org 
Trustee 
Mack Backlund (763) 226-9195 
Trustee@abatemn.org 

A.B.A.T.E. University Chair 
Stephanie Christensen (763) 443-4732 
abateu@abatemn.org 
Awards 
Bill Gruhlke (320) 629-3498 
Awards@abatemn.org 
Buddy Bear Chair 
Sharon Polman (218) 209-5502 
BuddyBear@abatemn.org 
Education Chair 
Paul Tjepkes (320) 841-0473 
Education@abatemn.org 
Gambling Manager 
Dan Matzdorff (952) 250-5113 
Gambling@abatemn.org 
Historian 
Open 
Interim Legislative Director 
Mark “Mack” Backlund (763) 226-9195 
legislative_report@abatemn.org 
Marketing Director 
Open 
Membership and Retention 
Shelley Deutsch (507) 227-4498 
membership@abatemn.org 
MRF Liaison 
Gary Goracke (320) 491-8546 
MrfRep@abatemn.org 

NCOM Liaison 
Frank Ernst (612) 474-9708 
NcomLiaison@abatemn.org 
Products Manager 
Kari Duncan (507) 830-0644 
Kari.duncan.abatemn@outlook.com 
Publications Chair 
Tammy Winkels (320) 252-7353 
publications@abatemn.org 
Revisor  
Open 
Revisor@abatemn.org 
Road Noise Editor 
roadnoise@abatemn.org 
State Office Administrator 
Liz Herzog (507) 487-5000 
StateOffice@abatemn.org 
State Rally Chair 
Keith “Smoker” Efron (612) 703-5755 
Rally@abatemn.org 
Ways and Means 
Kristie Orn (320) 398-6966 
Ways-Means@abatemn.org 
Website 
Mark “Mack” Backlund (763) 226-9195 
WebMaster@abatemn.org 

Chapter President CONTACTS
Northeast District: 
   O   St. Cloud           Central Chapter                           Keith Jacobs               (320) 339-0484 
   C    Bethel                East Central Chapter                   Bob McChesney         (651) 357-7214 
    6    Finlayson           Jack Pine Riders Chapter            Duane Tchida              (320) 515-0232 
   G   Twin Cities         Metro Chapter                              Nick Capra                  (612) 910-7508 
   M   Duluth                Northeast Chapter                       Ed McPhail                  (218) 390-4468 
    5    Forest Lake       River Riders Chapter                   Mike Mastel                 (651) 755-1776 
    4    Big Lake            Sand Dunes Chapter                   Anthony Hively            (952) 484-7608 
    8    Grand Rapids    Up North Chapter                        Jay Hickok                  (763) 234-8143 
Northwest District: 
   U    Roseau              Borderland Chapter                     Lee Heaton                 (218) 689-4124 
    7     Alexandria          Freedom First Riders Chapter     Derek Nelson              (320) 766-9856 
   E    Detroit Lakes     Heart of the Lakes Chapter         Monte Ohlrogge          (612) 590-0763 
   Y    Bemidji              North Star Chapter                      Allen Foster                (218) 209-1238 
   D    Red Lake Falls  Northwest Chapter                      Greg McGlynn            (218) 253-4856 
Southeast District: 
   P    Wells                  Flatlanders Chapter                     Dan Bye                      (507) 391-2280 
   N    Rochester          Southeast LC Chapter                 Rob Tear                      (507) 696-4749 
    L    Red Wing          Mississippi Valley Chapter           Benny Roemer           (507) 923-1993 
    I     Mankato            River Valley Chapter                    Lori Sotebeer              (612) 281-7194 
   S    Owatonna          Straight River Chapter                 John St. Clair              (507) 331-1802 
   Q   Savage              Tri-County Chapter                      Jon Fernholz               (952) 649-0581 
Southwest District: 
   H    Marshall             Buffalo Ridge Chapter                 Mark Trierweiler          (507) 227-7963 
   K    Glenwood          Glacial Ridge Chapter                 Dan “Hives” Bursaw   (320) 342-3999 
    J    Delano               Lake Chapter                               Smoker Efron             (612) 703-5755 
   V    St. James          Rolling Prairie Chapter                Randy Prochazka        (507) 227-0656 
   B     Hutchinson       South Central Chapter                 Brad “Pops” Latham   (320) 221-0953 
   A    Worthington       Southwest Chapter                      Todd Homan               (507) 304-5901 
   X    Madison             Way West Chapter                      Joe Ruby                    (605) 949-1366



4              June 2020                                                                        A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota Inc.

Dear Fellow Motorcyclists:
American Bikers for Awareness, 
Training, and Education (A.B.A.T.E.) of 
Minnesota is a not for profit, grass roots 
organization that is committed to  
educating motorcyclists and the general 
public about motorcycling. A.B.A.T.E. 
members ride many different types and 
brands of motorcycles. We are all 
people with a common interest in a 
common activity. The fact that we share 
an interest in motorcycling is more  
important than the type of motorcycle 
we ride. 
 
There are chapters of A.B.A.T.E. 
located throughout Minnesota. Each of 
these chapters is represented on the 
A.B.A.T.E. Board of Directors (B.O.D.). 
The B.O.D. also includes the A.B.A.T.E. 
state officers. The B.O.D. meets once 
each quarter to discuss the operation of 
the organization. In addition, each 
chapter holds a monthly meeting in 
their area of the state. A.B.A.T.E. is a 
member driven organization. Members 
are encouraged to participate in any of 
these meetings. 
 
A.B.A.T.E. seeks to promote the positive 
aspects of motorcycling and strives to 

protect the rights of motorcyclists by 
being involved in the local, state and 
national political process. Safer            
motorcycling, reducing accidents and 
fatalities can be best accomplished by 
education and training of both the        
motorcyclists and the general public, 
not necessarily through additional 
legislation. 
 
Our ability to enjoy many freedoms 
while riding motorcycles in Minnesota 
is the direct result of the work done by 
motorcyclists in our state. These people 
have joined together to fight for our 
rights and freedoms. 
 
The efforts of these people have made 
Minnesota a leader in motorcycle 
safety. We have one of the toughest  
licensing standards in the nation, the 
best public awareness programs, and 
the most comprehensive rider             
education programs in the nation. 
These efforts have helped reduce  
motorcycle accidents, injuries, and  
fatalities in spite of the growing number 
of licensed motorcyclists in Minnesota. 
 
To continue these efforts we need 
your support and participation. Show 

your commitment to protecting and 
preserving your rights as a motorcyclist 
in Minnesota. Participate in the  
meetings, rides, and the fundraising  
activities. You will be informed about 
the motorcycle activities in the state by 
receiving Road Noise, the A.B.A.T.E. 
monthly news publication. A.B.A.T.E. is 
fun, educational and a great way to 
meet people and make new friends 
with similar interests. 
 
With your help, we can continue to 
promote the positive image of 
motorcyclists. If you want more 
information about A.B.A.T.E., please  
attend any of our meetings, meet other 
members, and ask questions. 
 
We are pleased that you have decided 
your rights are worth protecting, that 
the positive aspects of motorcycling are 
worth promoting, that education is  
important, and that the cost of an 
A.B.A.T.E. membership is a small price 
to pay to preserve and promote these 
principles. 
 
Members are the most important thing 
that A.B.A.T.E. has, so Thank You for  
becoming a member and we look  
forward to seeing you at our events.

MINNESOTA ORGANIZATIONS 
Motorcycle PAC of Minnesota 
       Mark Senn (612) 839-1077 
       8360 Suffolk Drive 
       Chanhassen, MN 55317 
 
Minnesota Motorcycle Club Coalition 
       Mykel Barthel 
       mmccsec@gmail.com 
 
Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Center - 
MMSC 
       Beginning, experienced, and 
       sidecar rider courses 
       (800) 407-6677 
       www.motorcyclesafety.state.mn.us 
 
Minnesota Motorcycle Safety 
Advisory Task Force 
       Monte Ohlrogge 
       (612) 590-0763 
 
Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride 
       John Nelson (320) 262-6607 
       bigjohnjn7@gmail.com 
       www.motorcycledialaride.org 
 
MN Confederation of Clubs 
       Jerry (641) 860-1183 
       jerry.cmcmn@gmail.com 

THE MRF &  
HEARTLAND STEAM ORGANIZATIONS 

NATIONAL MOTORCYCLE RIGHTS ORGANIZATION 

Motorcycle Riders  
Foundation MRF 
E-Mail: mrfoffice@mrf.org 
2221 S Clark St 
11th floor 
Arlington, VA 22202 
(202) 546-0983  • Fax: (202) 546-0986 
http://www.MRF.org 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois 
311 E Main St 
Galesburg, IL 61401 
(309) 343-6588 • Fax (309) 343- 6387 
http://abate-il.org 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of Iowa 
1240 Washington St. 
P.O. Box 70 
Eldora, IA 50627 
(641) 858-5001 • Fax (641) 858-5012 
http://abateiowa.org 

A.B.A.T.E. of Nebraska 
P.O. Box 22764 
Lincoln, NE 68542 
(402) 489-0651 
www.abateofne.com 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of North Dakota 
1001 S 22nd St 
Bismarck, ND 58504 
(800) 726-4094 • Fax (701) 224-0650 
abatend. com 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of South Dakota 
 #243 2601 S. Minnesota Ave, STE 105 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105-4750 
http://www.abatesd.com 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of Wisconsin 
438 N Water St. 
Black River Falls, WI 54615 
(800) 386-4442 • Fax (715) 284-7545 
http://www.abatewis.org

National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists N.C.O.M 
21054 Sherman Way, 3rd floor 
Canoga Park, CA 91303 
(800) ON-A-BIKE 
http://www.aimncom.com

American Motorcyclist 
Association (AMA) 
13515 Yatmouth Drive 
Pickerington, OH 43147 
(614) 856-1900 
www.AMADirectlink.com



Hello everyone!  It's disappointing to see all of 
our events getting cancelled.  I share your  
frustration, and hope things return to somewhat 
normal soon.  These are tough times for everyone.  
It's very difficult to predict what's going to happen 
next.   
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State  

Coordinator 

Jane Doyle 
(612) 910-1572 
statecoordinator@abatemn.org

I hope all of you and your family are safe and well. 
When it hits close to home that's when it really sinks in 
on what is happening. My wife and family are doing 
well, but I have heard from some people I know that has 
been affected by the pandemic and I wish them the best! 
 
As for A.B.A.T.E, we are moving along, holding 
ZOOM meetings.  I know one chapter that held a  
meeting in person meeting in a member’s shed (there 
was more space to spread out than in Wal-Mart). I feel it 
worked out well, if someone didn't feel safe to attend, it 
was streamed live on Facebook. It will be fun to see how 
creative everyone gets with events, bike runs, fund 
raisers, etc. 
 
Moving forward it will be interesting on what we will be 
able to do for the rest of the summer. There's always one 
thing, we can ride and ride free, (thank you A.B.A.T.E.) 
& without a face mask (unlike Menards!). 
 
If you can tell I'm getting a little fed up with all of this, 
just like all of you. . .but let's just make the best of it and 
ride free 
 
— Till next time, Jim  
 

Assistant  

State  

Coordinator 

Jim Orn 
(320) 250-4000 
AsstCoordinator@abatemn.org 

With business's starting to open again, maybe  
we can start holding fundraisers again soon.  I  
noticed that some chapters have managed to have 
meetings.  It's good to hear that we have found 
ways to keep communicating with each other. 
  
Cross your fingers - the July Board of Directors 
meeting, and A.B.A.T.E. U. are scheduled for July 
17th-19 th at the Holiday Inn in Alexandria. 
 
Let's get out there and do some riding!  I miss 
spending time with all of you! 
 
— Jane 
 

As I write this our state is still on "Stay At 
Home" orders from the Governor. Due to these 
orders and the COVID 19 virus, our annual 
conference, A.B.A.T.E. University, did not 
happen. Other chapter fundraisers also did not 
happen. My hope is that as you are reading this 
we are starting to get back to normal. But I 
think it will be a strange normal for a while. 
 
Since we are not able to do normal fundraising, 
our finances are going to take a hit. The longer 
this goes on, the worse it will be. One of our 
members has pledged to donate $100 per 
month until chapters can get back to fund- 
raising and membership drives. What a great 
gesture! You have our thanks. 
 
We can still ride motorcycles and keep the  
social distancing asked of us. So as you are out 
and about, let people know we still have  
membership options available online and any 
donations will be accepted. 
 
Take care and stay safe. 
 
— Mitch 
 

State  

Treasurer 
 

“Mitch”  

Michelle Backlund 

(763) 263-1532 
StateTreasurer@abatemn.org
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Last month I reported we will not hold the annual 
NCOM convention scheduled for Mother’s Day  
weekend in Indianapolis on the date scheduled.  
I stated it is still planned to hold the convention 
but the date will be moved and I do not have a 
firm date yet but I expect it will be the middle to 

NCOM  

(National Coalition  
of Motorcyclists)  
Report 

June 2020 

Frank Ernst 
(612) 801-2920 
NcomLiaison@abatemn.org

Motorcycle 

Safety  

Task Force 

Monte Ohlrogge 
(612) 590-0763 
monteohlrogge@gmail.com

Like most meetings last month, our Task Force 
meeting was cancelled for May. We were going to 
have the "Stop the Bleed" class. First, the  
presenter cancelled due to concerns about the virus. 
Then our whole meeting was cancelled. Hopefully, 
the world will get back to normal someday and this 
class will be rescheduled. 
 
I saw the "Stop the Bleed" class presented at the 
Meeting of the Minds in Denver. There was a lot of 
useful information that would be good to know if 
we happen upon an accident. Pressure on a wound 
or even a tourniquet to stop blood loss becomes very 
important as a person can bleed to death from los-
ing half to two-thirds of their blood, which is two 
and a half to four liters.  
 
We learned that it would be a good idea to carry a 
tourniquet and first aid kit with us as we ride. If a 
major artery is cut, every second counts in saving a 
life. While you can improvise a tourniquet, time 
would be saved if you had one ready to go in an  
emergency. 
 
Task force members were contacted by e-mail to 
look over ideas for Motorcycle Impaired  
Campaign sent by our contracted advertising 

agency. We were asked to choose our favorite video 
campaign, favorite audio campaign, and our top 
four slogans out of over 20 to choose from. The one 
that impressed me most shows a crashed motorcycle 
and says, 

 "OUR SPORT CAN'T  AFFORD 
 TO LOSE ANOTHER RIDER." 

 
As I am writing this, the last report that I have  
received is that six motorcycle crash fatalities have 
occurred this year. The last five crashes involved a 
rider negotiating a curve. Two riders were wearing 
helmets and four were not. 
 
Our next meeting is scheduled for July 16th at  
Dakota County Technical College in Rosemount at 
5:00 pm. Task Force members are to meet at  
2:00 pm at the driving course parking lot for our 
cornering training event. Hopefully this event can 
take place.   
 
Ride smart. Ride safe. Remember STUFF happens. 
Motorcycle accidents don't need to. 
 
—  Monte. 
 

late August 2020.  
 
Another event I had not considered is planned for  
August, 23, 2020 in Indianapolis, the 104th run-
ning of the Indianapolis 500 will take place. It 
would be hard to work around the Indy 500, 
meals, lodging, meeting facilities I am sure will all 
be in high demand so the date will move again.  
 
It looks like the 2020 NCOM convention may be 
held in October or could possibly be canceled. 
Stay tuned I will keep you posted if I learn more. 
 
Until then stay vigilant. 
 
— fe

State Office 

Administrator 

Liz Herzog 

(800) 224-6570 
(507) 487-5000 
StateOffice@abatemn.org 

No Report received.
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The 2020 Minnesota legislative session adjourned 
on May 18th. Like everything else this year,  
COVID-19 caused a major disruption to the  
law-making process. All A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
sponsored bills were essentially put on the “back 
burner.”  I did try to get our motorcycle safety 
training protection bill attached to another  
transportation bill, but decided not to. There 
simply would not be enough time to fully describe 
why this legislation is so important. Without a 
thorough explanation, it faced a likely no vote in 
committee. It is better to stay alive and fight 
another day than to have your bill shot down for 
good. There is talk about bringing the senators and 
representatives back to St. Paul for a special session 
this summer. If this happens A.B.A.T.E. of  
Minnesota will be back at the Capitol fighting hard 
for our issues. 
 
For almost twenty years A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
has asked the Governor of Minnesota to proclaim 
May as Motorcycle Awareness Month. And for  
almost twenty years the Minnesota Governor has 
done so. Until this year. We submitted our request 
on March 3rd, seven weeks before May. On April 
17th we received a notification from the governor’s 
office stating “We are limited in our capacity and 

Legislative  

Report  

Mack Backlund, Interim 
(763) 226-9195 
WebMaster@abatemn.org 

Ways & Means 

Report  

Kristi Orn 
(320) 398-6966 
 

Ways-Means@abatemn.org

unfortunately are unable to fulfill the request.”  
Between receiving this on April 17th and writing 
this on May 10th the Governor has signed 19  
proclamations, including one proclaiming April 
24th to be Arbor Day in the State of Minnesota.  
I reached out to the Governor’s office through 
many channels and have not received a response to 
date. I ask each and every one of you to contact the 
Governor’s office by phone, email, or letter and  
politely ask why the Walz administration considers 
motorcycle safety less important than Arbor Day. 
 
In April I received a check from my insurance  
company. Seems that with the greatly reduced miles 
travelled during the stay at home order, they also 
have greatly reduced claims to process. As a  
goodwill effort rebates were being issued for all 
automotive policies. We received a check for our 
two cars and one pick-up truck. But not our four 
motorcycles! I lodged a formal complaint with our 
insurance company asking that street motorcycles 
be included in the program. A short while later I  
received a letter stating that motorcycles could not 
be included because they based their findings on 
their Know Your Drive usage-based tracking  
program and they have no data for motorcycles.  
 
Folks, this is another case of motorcycles not being 
considered an equal part of the road use mix.  
When this happens it has to be called to people’s  
attention. If your insurance company is offering  
rebates that do not include street motorcycles, ask 
them why not. Let me know what you find out. 
 
— Yours in freedom, Mack 

Hello fellow bikers, 
 
With the uncertainty of the world today, please 
contact me for any of your State Products needs.  
I am still working on the catalog and hope to have  
it finished shortly. 
 
Also, I am willing to travel to your event, as  
scheduling permits, to set up some of the products 
currently available for purchase. 

Products  

Report  

Kari Duncan 
(507) 830-0644 
kari.duncan.abatemn@outlook.com

Name badges have been ordered and as soon as  
they are ready, I will pick them up and get them  
distributed as quickly as possible. 
 
Business cards are becoming an issue as the print 
shops near me are closed currently due to COVID 
19. As soon as I can get them ordered, I will, so I 
can get them out to you. 

No Report received
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Membership 

& Retention 

Shelly  

Deutsch 

(507) 227-4498 

membership@ 

abatemn.org 
 

Hello all, are you out ‘n about?  
 
Did you get your tabs before the 
shutdown order? I did but have not 
had much of a chance to ride yet. 
Getting a new back tire tomorrow 
then I can get to riding! 
 
Do you have any rides scheduled 
yet? Make sure to load your vest 
pockets and saddle bags with  
tri-folds or tear-offs! I just received  
a new shipment of tri-folds, I will 
bring to the July B.O.D. meeting.  
If you need some before then, let me 
know. 
 
If you're interested in working the  
membership table in Algona or the 
State Rally, PLEASE contact me 
ASAP! 
 
Keep on keepin' on! 
 
— Shelly Deutsch

Publications 

Committee  

Tammy Winkels 
(320) 252-7353 
publications 

@abatemn.org

No Report received.

Typically W2R patches and or rockers are given to Chapter Represen-
tatives at the quarterly Board of Directors meetings so they can take 
them to their chapter members and distribute them. Because we did 
not hold a Board meeting in April I mailed patches and rockers to 
members that had submitted requests for the first quarter 2020. If you 
submitted a request for a patch or rocker in this time frame and have 
not received it yet please notify me so I can try to find the problem. 
The following members have submitted copies of   correspondence with 
legislators and will be receiving rockers and or patches in the mail. 

• Shelly Martin – Flatlanders, 2019 rocker 
• Scannell Michelle - E Central, 2020 rocker 
• Leanne Chisholm - Freedom First, 2020 rocker 
• Jeff Beattie - Freedom First, Patch & 2020 rocker 
• Dawn Riba - Lake, 2020 rocker 
• Scott Steinhoff - Tri County 2020 rocker 
• Dale Peterson - Up North, 2020 rocker 
• Leann Stone - Ruby - Way West, 2020 rocker 
• Joe Ruby - Way West, Patch & 2020 rocker 

This is an election year many legislators are seeking re-election and new 
candidates are working to be elected. These are all people we need to 
communicate with, reach out, and talk to them about our issues. If they 
don’t understand why our issues are important explain it to them, then 
ask them for their support. A reminder take some time to be informed, 
know how you are you going to explain the importance of our issues. 
Know if the issue you are talking about is State or Federal? Are you 
talking to the correct legislator or candidate? Taking time to be                 
informed is important if we want to convince these legislators or             
candidates that supporting our position is the right thing to do. 
 
The next thing to do is to help elect people that support our position, 
volunteer to help them if you can and be sure to help them financially. 
Don’t forget to use the Minnesota Political Contribution Refund Pro-
gram. You can request a Political Contribution Refund if you contrib-
ute money to a qualified candidates for the Minnesota House, 
Minnesota Senate, Minnesota Governor, Lieutenant Governor, Attor-
ney General, Minnesota Secretary of State, Minnesota State Auditor 
or a qualified Political party. You can donate $50.00 individually or 
$100.00 husband and wife, submit a request for a refund and get your 
donation back. In 2020 it took me eighteen days from the time I sub-
mitted my donation refund request until the time I had it back. Please 
take advantage of this opportunity to help candidates you support and 
that support our issues get elected. 
 
Instructions on how to submit a request for a W2R patch and or rocker 
can be found on the ABATE of MN web page under the Legislation 
tab. Candidates will ask you to vote for them and to help them get 
elected. Ask them for their support to help with our issues. 
 
Thanks for all you do frank

Buddy 

Bear  

Report 

Sharon Polman 
(218) 209-5502 
BuddyBear@aba-

temn.org 

No Report received.
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MRF Report  

 

Gary Goracke 
(320) 491-8546 
gackoid@gmail.com

Upcoming Event(s): 
September 24th-27th, Meeting of the Minds,  
     Indianapolis, Indiana 
 
Motorcycle Fatalities Decline for the Third Year  
 
The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) released the “Early Estimate of  Motor  
Vehicle Traffic Fatalities in 2019,” where the  
preliminary numbers show that motorcycle fatalities 
decreased 1% from 2018 to 2019. The early estimate 
from the Fatality Analysis Reporting System 
(FARS) shows that 36,120 people died on our nation’s 
roadways in 2019. Overall, this represents a 1.2%  
decrease from 2018, while Vehicle Miles Traveled 
(VMT) increased by 0.9% during this time. Fatalities 
decreased in most major traffic safety categories:  
Drivers (down 3%),  
Passengers (down 4%),  
Motorcyclists (down 1%),  
Pedestrians (down 2%), and  
Pedal cyclists (down 3%). 
 
The Motorcycle Riders Foundation is continuing to  
engage with Congress about the priorities of  
motorcyclists for the next Highway authorization.  
The FAST Act is set to expire in 146 days, and as of 
today, neither chamber of Congress has drafted  
legislation for the next five-year authorization. 
 
Membership 
With COVID-19 happening this year, your MRF team 
will be working harder than ever to get members signed 
up. We need your help, with the lack of fundraisers, 
having new members is more important than ever.  
If you have it in your budget please consider joining. 
 
The MRF needs you. Please consider signing up or  
renewing your membership today. 
 
— Gary Goracke, MRF State Rep. 

Upcoming Event(s): 
June 20th, American Legion, Litchfield, 10:00 am 
 
Well what strange times we find ourselves in right now. I’m 
hoping and praying this will get back to normal and we can 
meet in person rather than doing ZOOM meetings, which 
have worked out as best as they can. I miss the camaraderie 
and hugs and handshakes that go along with live meetings 
and hanging out with my A.B.A.T.E. friends. 
 
For right now there are NO plans to cancel our Rally. We 
have made some decisions regarding entertainment; as of 
this time there will be no national act on Saturday night. 
We will be having a local big-name act instead, with your 
suggestions for the remaining five spots. We will have 
posters available soon. 
 
We ask again, if you got Sponsors for last year’s Rally, please 
contact them again and see if they’ll be willing to sponsor 
again this year. Please let them know if something happens 
with the Rally and it is canceled we will continue to run 
their ads throughout the year and honor the sponsorship 
for the 2021 A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota State Motorcycle 
Rally (fingers crossed this won’t happen). 
 
Advance tickets are available through the A.B.A.T.E. of  
Minnesota website; please buy early and buy often. If you 
can’t make the Rally, please buy an advance ticket and give 
it to a friend who has never come, or it’s a great way to  
support the Rally in these times of uncertainty.  
 
We will be having our next meeting at the Litchfield  
American Legion on Saturday, June 20th at 10:00 am. 
Please join us for this meeting and remember, if they don’t 
know we can’t grow. 
 
As always, I can be reached at 19smoker69@gmail.com or 
(612) 703-5755. 
 
The best form of social distancing is with two wheels  
between your legs. 
 
— Til next month, thank you, SMOKER

State Rally  

Report 

Keith “Smoker” Efron 
(612) 703-5755 
Rally@abatemn.org
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Upcoming Event(s): 
July 17th - 19th, Holiday Inn, Alexandria  
 
There are a limited number of rooms available so 
book now. Consider bunking with a friend to save 
money and room. The deadline to book a room is 
June 26th.  
  
The A.B.A.T.E. University Committee will be  
having a couple meetings to improvise the schedule 
with the room availability.  
  
Keep selling those raffle tickets. You have until  
August 1st to turn everything into Gambling for 
chapter credit. The drawing will be held at the  
State Rally! 
  
Hope to see everyone there!! 
 
— Stephanie  

A.B.A.T.E. 

University 

Stephanie Christensen 
(763) 443-4732 
AbateU@abatemn.org

  Dial-a-Ride 

(320) 262-6607 

email: Bigjohn.jn7@gmail.com 
www.motorcycledialaride.org

Another Month has come and gone staying close to 
home for me being I am one of those people with 
Asthma and Autoimmune issues, but I have made 
sure the other half has been able to get out and   
social distance.  
 
I keep reading reports from the Motorcycle Safety 
Center and on the news feeds about Motorcycle  
accidents and deaths. We are losing way too many 
family and friends to soon. People are still available 
to do pickups--just make a call and we will get 
someone out to get you. 
 
Speaking of calls, if you do a pickup remember to 
send me an email with where, when, and how many 
to johlrogge@hotmail.com. It's just that easy. 
 
Have a great day!   
 
— Jodi 
 
 

Gambling Report 

Dan Matzdorff 
gambling@abatemn.org 

 

Well at least the Governor has allowed us to go out 
for joy rides and I hope everyone has been taking 
advantage of it.  
 
As for A.B.A.T.E. Gambling this has been a real 
bummer. We have had to postpone two raffles, the 
A.B.A.T.E. U. Raffle and Freedom First Riders Bike 
Show 50/50 Raffle. We have the A.B.A.T.E. U.  
Raffle rescheduled for September 5th at the State 
Rally and at the time of this writing they have not 
announced a new date for the Freedom First Riders 
Bike Show.  
 
I have understandably heard a few concerns regard-
ing the postponement of the A.B.A.T.E. U. Raffle. 
Unfortunately, it is impossible to make a decision 
that makes everyone happy. With that in mind we 
had to look at what makes the most sense taking 
into consideration that we are a non-profit trying 
to raise funds to sustain our mission and give help 
to other worthy organizations and events. We also 
must be accountable to the Gambling Control 
Board and weigh in the unpredictability of 
COVID-19 with ever changing rules coming from 
St. Paul. So, a lot of thought and discussion went 
into choosing the new date. But if you do have any 
other feedback please let us know and if nothing 
else it will help us with future events. 
 
Thanks to everyone who has sent me your sold 
tickets and please keep them coming. Remember, 
Chapter credit has been extended until August 1st.  
 
— Dan Matzdorff 
 
 

Education 

Paul Tjepkes 
(320) 841-0473 
 
education@abatemn.org 

No Report received. 
 

Revisor - Open
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Howdy Folks, 
 

Praying you're getting along well in this crazy world right now. It's trying to snow as I'm writing this. Not a good 
day for outside activity. When the sun comes out life will get on as usual. 
  
Keep a positive attitude and push forth. Words well spoken and very accurate. Even though the world is trying to 
shut our Freedoms down, Now is the time to push even Harder. Help out those around you if they need it. By 
standing Tall and Staying positive YOU can Keep the community Together. Shop Local and buy AMERICAN!! 
This is the best way we can help our local businesses right now. 
  
Hope to see you all next month at the New A.B.A.T.E. U. in Alexandria. 
  
— TAKE CARE and RIDE FREE, Edgar

Northwest District Director  

Edgar Burke 
(218) 849-5021 
NorthwestDir@abatemn.org

Borderland  

Next Meeting(s): 
TBA   
Welcome new members, returning members, and re-
newed members! 
 
Since I write this before our May ride-in meeting, I 
can’t tell you what happened at it. But one thing I do 
know is that we set up our ride-in meeting schedule. 
These will be posted on Facebook or if you have any 
questions call: Prez - Lee Heaton at 218-689-4121.  
 
That’s about all I got this time and hopefully by now 
all businesses will be called essential.  
 
Have a fun and safe riding season. 
  — Twistin' da Wick, Tim.  
  
North Star  

No Report Received 

Freedom 

First  

Riders 
 

Next Meeting(s): 
June TBD –Check Facebook page for updates 
 
Well it seems like all the fun stuff is cancelled so far. 
It is defiantly going to be an interesting summer.  
As you all know by now the bike show has been  
postponed. Hopefully when the Governor lifts the 
restrictions we can reschedule sometime this fall.  
 
Keep tuned in with the Facebook page for updates.  
 
That’s all I have for now, stay safe out there and keep 
well. I don’t need to lose any friends to the COVID-
19 crap. 
 
See you on the road, Expect the Unexpected. 
 
 
— Double G 
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Heart  

of the  

Lakes 

 

Next Meeting(s): 
June 14th,  Matt and Lindsay Wedde's  
     46166 525th Ave, Perham, 5:00 PM 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
Motorcycle training course is rescheduled to  
     August 22nd @ MinState College, Detroit Lakes. 
July 17th-19th A.B.A.T.E. U. and Board of Directors  
A.B.A.T.E. U. Raffle will be at the State Rally.  
   
Hello friends in freedom, 
 
Well, as I write this today we are still not  
experiencing total freedom as we are still under the 
"shelter in place" directive. This thing is not over, but 
I hope by the time you read this we are back to  
getting around in a normal fashion. 
 
There have been some real nice days for riding. I 
hope that you are able to get out and take advantage 
of the sunshine. I won't be out today, since it is  
snowing pretty hard as I write this. It will be gone 

Northwest 
 

Next Meeting(s): 
June 6th, Broadway Station, St. Hilaire, 11:00  AM 
July 11th, The Duce, Erskine, 11:00 AM 
  
I would like to thank all that came out for the social 
distancing ditch pick, it needed it, Thanks.  
 
Hopefully we can get back to normal. Hope you and 
your families are healthy. 
  
— Ride safe, Greg 
 

very quickly though I am sure. 
 
It looks like A.B.A.T.E. U. is now moved to July 17th 
to the 19th. Let’s pray things are normal again by 
then. One of my sons asked if we were still going on 
our yearly bike trip in August. I told him unless the 
places we would go are closed......YES. If they are... 
then we go elsewhere, but we go! Some things just 
need to be done. 
 
We will see what this month brings us. Stay Strong, 
Stay Healthy, Ride Free! 
 
— Til then....Little Bear   
 

Bike Of The Month 

2008 105th Anniversary Deluxe

Darryl A. Holman • North Star Chapter

This bike is my pride 
and joy. It was my 
first Harley and I 
bought it brand new. 
Every year I put a  
little more into it 
every winter. 
 
But as they all say, 
“I’m almost done 
customizing,” 
 lol.
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Greetings Southeast District, 
 

I didn’t have a report last month on account I spaced it off with all the other stuff going on in the world. 
 
I don’t have much this month either. This pandemic is screwing up all our lives in different ways, but we will 
come out the other end with, hopefully, minimal changes to our routines. 
 
An abbreviated A.B.A.T.E. U. will take place with the July B.O.D. meeting at the Holiday Inn in Alexandria.  
 
Also, as of my writing this, our State Rally is still a go for Labor Day weekend. 
 
Be careful out there, practice social safety, and ride, because that’s what we do. 
 
— Virgil 

Southeast District Director  

Virgil Legried 
(507) 8951-0624 
SouthestDir@abatemn.org

Flatlanders 
 

Next Meeting(s): 
June 27th, Tom Buffington's residence, 70994  
     325th Street, Hartland (9.6 miles west of Geneva, 
     north side of the road), 1:00 pm 
 
Greetings, Flatlanders. 
 
Belated congratulations to the 2020-21 team of 
Chapter Officers. Thank you for offering your time 
and talents for the coming year! 
 
Spring has sprung and temperatures have warmed 
enough to ride, but some things are missing.  
 
Winter’s isolation turned into COVID-19 isolation 
and brought one cancellation after another of the 
things we look forward to and plan for all winter. 
Seems like the only thing that started on time was 
road construction. A.B.A.T.E. U. was cancelled, and 
with it, postponement of the drawing for the raffle. 
The drawing will be held Labor Day weekend  
instead. Tickets are still available from the Chapter 
Gambling Manager and President, Dan Bye. Call 
Dan or come to a meeting to get yours before they’re 
sold out. 

May's Washout was cancelled. Schools were closed. 
Independence Day celebrations, county fairs, and so 
many other events have been cancelled. The list 
seems endless. One wonders about Sturgis. As of this 
writing, the July B.O.D. meeting and the State Rally 
are still on. Cross your fingers. 
 
Fundraisers the Chapter would normally be  
planning are up in the air or out the window, so new 
ideas would be welcome.  
 
Check out the Flatlanders Facebook page for the 
most current updates. Call president Dan Bye at 
(507) 475-3020 with comments, questions, or  
concerns. 
 
Stay safe. United we stand. 
 
— Linda Peak 
 
Mississippi Valley 

No Report Received 
 
Straight River 

No Report Received
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River Valley 

 
I'm starting this month’s article 
with news of a dear member’s 
mother passing. Today is 
Mother’s Day. I can't help but 
think of Erin Fredricks and the 
Fredricks family this day. Erin 
Fredricks mother, Marlene 
Fredricks, passed away  

peacefully at her home after a long battle with an  
illness. Marlene was an A.B.A.T.E. member for many 
years. Erin made the most difficult decision to bring 
her mom home from the hospital so she could take 
care of her full time in her final days. Many 
A.B.A.T.E. members did many things for Marlene to 
bring a smile to her face. It may have been a visit to 
her home, or some brought their bikes there for her 
to hear them from her bedroom one more time. I 
know Erin and the Fredricks family appreciated 
every kind word, every hug given and r eceived, as 
well as all the support through this difficult time. 
Marlene, may you forever ride with the angels. We all 
know here in earth Erin has earned her wings when 
it's her time to go. 
 
Thank you to everyone who was able to attend and 
help out doing the ditch pick up. 
 
As always, together we ride free. 
 
— Nita

Southeast LC 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 14th, Bear Cave Park, Stewartville, 11:00 am 
     (tentative) 
July 12th (TBD) 
 
Hello Southeast LC 
 
"Postponed,”  "cancelled,” "no action taken.” When 
will this crap come to an end? On the national scene, 
the Motorcyclist Profiling Resolution, HR 255, has 
seen no action since February. Here at the state level, 
HF 1995/SF 2177, Vehicle Platooning has seen no 
action taken since March. 
 
The Chapter does have a tentative plan for an  
outdoor meeting at Bear Cave Park in Stewartville 
on June 14th at 11:00 am. The park is west of Strikers, 
on the south side of the road, past the cemetery.  
 
June 14th is Flag Day, a fine day for A.B.A.T.E.  
freedom fighters to meet. Flag Day commemorates 
the adoption of the US flag by the Second  
Continental Congress in 1777. The day also marks 
the birthday of the United States Army. Congress 
adopted "the American continental army" on June 
14th, 1775. So, the country had an army before it had 
a flag, or the army rallied around the flag to form a 
country? Either way, happy birthday to our army vets 
and always fly our flag proudly and respectfully. 
 
We welcome 13 new members to the Chapter, and 
we thank the 15 members that renewed in March. 
That's the kind of action we're looking for!

to all the Nurses, Doctors, 

Clerks, Truckers, Teachers,  

Police/Fire Departments  

and Everyone Else 

that’s out there holding us  

together as we make it  

through this difficult time!
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Tri County 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 4th, Memorial Park, Shakopee, 7:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
June 13th, Rider Training Course, Hennepin Technical College, Eden Prairie, 
     8:00 am-1:00 pm 
 
Hello everybody, I hope this report makes it in on time. I've been having 
phone calendar reminder issues. 
 
Upcoming Chapter meetings are at Cy's Bar and Grill, 500 Pine Street, 
Chaska. Fundraiser Committee meetings will start at 6:30 pm. Meetings start 
at 7:00 pm. Come out early and have some dinner. We meet in the back room 
by the pool tables. Fundraiser committee meetings will start at 6:30 pm. 
 
I would like to thank those who fought the COVID-19 storm to make it to 
our last meeting…the show must go on.  
 
Also, a shout out to Lake Chapter members and some of our own members 
who rode their own version of the Tri-County Carver Bike Run on the same 
day it was supposed to take 
place. Kristy and I were  
honored that you chose our 
driveway as the last stop.  
We took the opportunity to dig 
in a new sump line through the 
driveway instead of riding and 
glad you all stopped. 
 
Hopefully by the time you are 
reading this we are all closer to 
being back to business as usual. 
 
Get out and ride and stay  
vigilant. 
 
— Big Jon

Surprise driveway visit!
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This one will be rather short with not a lot going on, apart from everything getting cancelled by 
our Governor. The Passport booklets are ready if your Chapter has not talked about it get in 

touch with me. There are stops throughout the state. If Chapters ask for them and sell them the money is split  
between the Chapters and the State. I know currently not all of them are open but a lot of them are still open for 
food to go. Which means you just call before you go. But eventually they will all open. They paid to be in this  
booklet to help A.B.A.T.E. Now we can help them by stopping by and supporting them.  
 
— Jon Trashy Smith 

Southwest District Director  

Jon “Trashy” Smith 
(612) 708-9328 
SouthwestDir@abatemn.org

Glacial Ridge 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 6th, Rooney's Bar, Sedan, 6:00 pm  
July, No meeting 
August 1st, Rooney's Bar, Sedan, 6:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
Alexandria 
  
Hello fellow riders. Here it is mid-summer already, 
and hopefully the Governor has lifted the lockdown, 
and this COVID-19 thing is over. Get out and ride, 
if not in a group, then by yourself. Enjoy the summer, 
it doesn't last long enough. Be safe. Keep your knees 
in the breeze.   
 
— Hives 

Rolling Prairie 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 7th, Thunder Bar, Good Thunder, 1:00 pm  
     committee meets, 2:00 pm monthly meeting 
July 3trd, Meeting will follow cleanup of shelter at 
     Voss Park 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
July 3rd, Clean up Shelter at Voss Park beginning at 
    4:00 pm 
July 4th, Summer Sizzler Fundraising Event,  
     11:00 am - ? 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
     Alexandria 
 
Greeting fellow bikers, 
 
I trust this finds all of you enjoying the wonderful 
weather and getting plenty of miles on your bikes. 
 
Since I don’t know for sure if we’ve been able to have 
any of our events yet, I want to stress that when a 
Chapter has an event, we need everyone to show up 
and support the host chapter. Without your support 
the Chapters will not generate any income thus  
making it harder for the State to operate normally. 
 
Please watch our Facebook page Rolling Prairie for 

any changes to our meetings and or events. We will 
try to update as soon as possible when there is a 
change that needs to be passed along. 
 
— Shiny side up, Giggles 
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Lake 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 6th, VFW, Monticello, 3:00 pm 
  
Upcoming Event(s): 
June 6th, Ditch pick up, St. Bonifacius, 12:00 pm 
June 13th, Spring Run, watch online for details 
June 27th – 28th, Motorcycle Training, Brooklyn Park 
July 17th– 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
     Alexandria 
February 13th, 2021 Grounded Hogs fundraiser,  
     Rockford Township Hall 
  
We had another ZOOM meeting on May 3rd. 
Thanks Smoker, for keeping us together. It was nice 
to visit, even if it was through the internet. 
 
We talked about upcoming events in June and made 
plans for the Memorial Run. It’s not hard to go for a 
ride and still social distance, so hopefully everything 
went well. We have lots to do in June, so get ready to 
be busy. It’s about time!! 
 
I don’t have much else to say. We don’t know if the 
bike shows this summer will still go on. I will let you 
know more next month. 
 
Take care and be safe. Celebrate Flag Day on June 
14th! 
 
— Later, Mitch’n

Way West 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
Due to COVID-19, to be determined yet. We are 
     also looking for a place to have meetings. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
July 2nd – 5th, Algona Freedom Rally, Algona 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
     Alexandria 
September 4th – 6th, A.B.A.T.E. of MN State Rally, 
     Litchfield Fairgrounds, Litchfield 
 
Greetings everyone! 
 
Sorry I messed up last month getting the Road Noise 
article submitted. My laptop had some issues, so I 
used my phone and I thought I sent it off, but it was 
in my drafts. Oh well, here we are .... still hanging in 
there with this virus and still on quarantine as I write 
this. Hopefully, things will all open soon. At least we 
can ride!!!  
 
Thank you to everyone who helped with the ditch 
pick up! 
 
Get your rooms for A.B.A.T.E. U. in July! This was 
rescheduled from April. Our State Rally is coming 
up Labor Day weekend. This is always a great time. I 
hope to see you all there! 
 
I MISS my biker community!!!! This COVID-19 
virus has dampened a lot of meetings, fundraisers 
etc. It sure put things in perspective for me, as far as 
what I really appreciate in life, that is for sure. I hope 
you all have remained healthy throughout it all as 
well. 
 
The Checkered Flag closed its doors for good, so if 
you see Rob and Nancy, please thank them for all 
their support for the Chapter that they have given us. 
Several places have contacted us about holding our 
meetings at their business, so expect a phone call or 
text from the President soon, if you haven't already. 
We will need to discuss and vote how, when and 
where our meetings will be. 
 
That is all I got folks. Keep your knees in the breeze, 
 
— LeAnn 

Remember when?
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South Central 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 3rd, Handlebar, Atwater, 7:00 pm 
July 8th, Cheers, Raymond, 7:00 pm 
August 5th, Red Goat, Watkins, 7:00 pm 
Watch Facebook for location changes 
 due to COVID-19 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
Alexandria 
 
While you are reading this, I hope that the State is 
back open and we are on the road to getting back to 
normal. My hope is we are all out doing what we love 
the most and enjoying it with our family and friends. 
I hope by now we are on Passport Run rides and  
supporting all our stops and sponsors. Like other 
Chapters we have had to cancel some of our events 
and fundraisers. This will be a hard hit to both the 
Chapters and State accounts. We will recover, both 
financially and mentally as families do.  
 
By now there should be information out about our 
annual Membership Fun Ride. A.B.A.T.E. U. has 
been rescheduled for July 17th – 19th at the Holiday 
Inn, Alexandria.  
 
Please frequently visit the Chapters Facebook pages, 
the Road Noise and the A.B.A.T.E. of MN website 
for current and future events. Please try to get out 
and support as many A.B.A.T.E. fundraisers as  
possible. Ride Free, Ride Safe and Ride for Your 
Mental Stability -there is no better therapy than 
Wind Therapy.  So, Kickstands Up and Throttles 
Down my A.B.A.T.E. family!!! 
 

"After Every Storm There Is  
A Rainbow... Sometimes It  

Just Takes Longer to Appear" 
 
— Dougie Cohen, Vice President 

Buffalo Ridge 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
June 6th, Bitton's Roadhouse, Garvin, 2:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
Alexandria 
 
Hello Fellow Riders, 
 
Sadly, we have fallen on some very strange times and 
a lot of uncertainty of what is going to happen. We 
will attempt to have a meeting on Saturday, June 6th 
at Bitton's. If the bars are not open by then, we can 
have a short meeting in the parking lot. If you do not 
feel safe or comfortable coming out, it is not  
necessary and do not feel that you absolutely must. 
 
If nothing else, try to enjoy the beautiful weather and 
get out and do some riding. It'll be the best way to 
get out of the house and enjoy the outdoors. All we 
can hope for is that things will start getting back to 
normal soon. 
 
— Marie Trierweiler, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
Southwest 

 
Next Meeting(s): 
Future meetings to be announced via phone or text, 
all depending on Governors ruling. 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
July 17th – 19th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Holiday Inn 
Alexandria 
 
Our meetings are on first Friday of every month, at 
The Rushmore Tavern in Rushmore. We have no 
burger nights or other events planned at this time. 
All of us are patiently and safely waiting for 
COVID-19 to move on out. 
 
Stay well, stay safe. Keep our military and their  
families in your thoughts and prayers. Be kind to 
others, we are all struggling through this, the best we 
can to make it out alive and well. Ride Safe. 
  
— BAM 
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Northeast District Director  

Michelle “Mickey” Scannell 
 
NortheastDir@abatemn.org

I hope everyone is staying healthy and safe during this pandemic. This is going to take some 
time to adjust to the new norm. 

 
I would like to start off by Thanking my Mentor, Dale Peterson, for his years of service to the NE District. Also, 
a BIG THANK YOU to all the new incoming and the outgoing officers for your service. 
 
I was reluctant at first to answer the call. Anyone who knows me, I do not always have a filter. But my intentions 
are always from the heart. I wanted to start taking smaller steps in my volunteering role with A.B.A.T.E. of 
Minnesota.  
 
We all get a little bit nervous, when being asked to volunteer for something and that's OK. I have realized when 
someone approaches you, it means they see something in you. I would take it as a compliment, see how far and 
where it takes you in your next level of volunteering. 
 
Someone once told me the meaning of the three E's. Encourage, Entertain and Enjoy. Your responsibilities as a 
Director are entertaining those chapters by encouraging them to enjoy why and what they do. 
 
I want to leave a little famous quote by former President JFK, with my own added twist. 

 "And so, my fellow A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota members, ask not what 
A.B.A.T.E. can do you for you; ask what you can do for your chapter.” 

 
— Mickey 

North East  

Next Meeting(s): 
Yet to be determined 
 
Hello all, 
 
Weather’s finally starting to warm up. I saw a few 
bikes out the days before writing this! 
 
Traffic has been much lighter due the stay at home 
order, yet the state is almost on the same pace for  
motorcycle accidents as last year. Most of the  
accidents were single vehicle and had to do with sand 
on the road or excessive speed. This goes to show that 
you can’t let your guard down even in these times and 
rider education and training are as relevant now as 

they’ve ever been. 
 
We’ve had many events that have been cancelled due 
to the COVID-19 outbreak as have many other 
chapters. We will continue to keep chapter members 
as well as A.B.A.T.E. members statewide up to date 
on what our plans are and how we’re doing through 
e-mail and Facebook updates. 
 
Everyone stay safe and hopefully we’ll weather these 
trying times and get back to normal life very soon. 
 
— Thanks, Ed 
 
Metro  

No Report Received 
 



20            June 2020                                                                        A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota Inc.

East Central  

Next Meeting(s): 
June 7th, American Legion, on the patio, St. Francis, 
     11:00 am 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
June 14th, Advanced Motorcycle Safety course,  
     Hennepin-Tech, Brooklyn Park 
June 26th-28th, Buddy Bear Brat Stand, Cub Foods, 
     12900 River Dale Drive NW, Coon Rapids 
July 25th, Summer Thunder Annual ride, American 
     Legion, St. Francis, kickstands up @ 11:00 am 
 
Hello Everyone! 
 
Well, this pandemic is really putting a wrench in the 
start of Motorcycle season, right? Keeping fingers 
crossed for no more future bike event cancellations. 
 
FYI: Buddy Bear deliveries are on hold until further 
notice. It's not a great way to start off last month's 
motorcycle awareness. Remember, the chapter is 
looking for someone to take over the Buddy Bear 
project for next year, Michelle Scannell will be happy 
to mentor the incoming person. 
 
Jim and Kelly Pierson, have taken over chapter  
products and chapter fundraising. Please do not  
hesitate to contact them, they will have great new 
items for sale!  
 
The Summer Thunder Annual ride, has pre-sale 
$10.00 wristbands (Blue & Black) for the ride  
participants and/or to support the fundraiser. For 
more details look for the ad in the upcoming issues of 
Road Noise and the chapter's Facebook page. 
 
There are still openings for the Buddy Bear Brat 
Stand and the Advanced Motorcycle Safety course 
has four spots. Please contact our Chapter  
President, Bob McChesney, by phone or email to  
participate. 
 
Keep yourself up to date for any changes within the 
State and Chapter by using the State's website and 
our chapter emails /Facebook  page. 
 
Try to sign up a friend or someone new to  
motorcycling. 
 
— E.C.V.P. Jim LaSpisa 

Up North  

Next Meeting(s): 
June 14th, Knuckleheads, Hill City, 4:00 pm 
July 12th, MJ's, Pengilly, 4:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
June 13th, Up North Membership Ride, Grand  
     Rapids Eagles 
July 17th-18th, A.B.A.T.E. University B.O.D,  
     Alexandria 
 
Hello, 
 
I hope everyone is doing well. Riding season is in full 
swing now so I hope you are getting miles on those 
rides. The officers have been thinking hard as to how 
to hold meetings with everything going on. We tried 
having one in May at the Pokegama Dam, but  
unfortunately only the officers showed up. I will take 
blame for this as we were still on shutdown and not 
everyone has Facebook to see that we did change 
where the meeting was held. At this time, we have 
talked with the owner of Knuckleheads in Hill City 
and he is welcoming us to have a meeting at their 
 establishment whether it be inside or outside on the 
deck. We need to get back to some sort of normalcy, 
and having meetings is the easiest way. Our July  
meeting is in the same planning. The owners of MJ's 
have moved picnic tables to accommodate an outside 
meeting if necessary. 
 
We are planning and scheduling our membership 
ride again this year. The ride will be June 13th. We will 
be leaving the Eagles in Grand Rapids. Registration 
starts at 11:00 am and kickstands up at noon. This is 
a great way to get new riders signed up as members  
of A.B.A.T.E. or to renew/extend your own  
membership. 
 
As businesses reopen please remember those that  
support us. When out for a ride with your friends 
please stop into these establishments and thank 
them. It is going to take a while for them to get back 
on their feet and anything can help. Also remember 
that we will have to think outside the box when it 
comes to fundraising efforts for the Winter Fever  
Reliever. Some businesses may not be able to support 
in the same ways they have in years past. So, any  
support we can give them will be greatly appreciated.  
 
Stay safe and hope to see you at the next meeting.  
— Farmer Jay Pres.



www.abatemn.org                                                                           ROAD NOISE                    21

Sand Dunes  

Next Meeting(s): 
June 6th, Tootsies Bar, Big Lake, 12:30 pm 
July 11th, Tootsies Bar, Big Lake, 12:30 pm 
August 8th, Tootsies Bar, Big Lake, 12:30 pm 
 
Hello everyone, 
 
We here at Sand Dunes Chapter have been busy 
doing our part in growing this chapter and getting 
new members. We have also been doing a lot of  
birthday parades for the kids in our community. 
Thanks to Central Chapter and BACCA members  
for spending time on these kids’ birthday parades.  
 
— Chuckles, Sgt @ Arms 

Central  

No Report Received 
 
River Riders  

No Report Received
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JACK PINE RIDERS  

Next Meeting(s): 
June 21st, Rich's Bar, Sandstone, 2:00 pm 
July 12th, Shakedown site, 10:00 am 
August 16th, Horseshoe Lake Inn, Near McGregor, 
     10:00 am 
September 20th, Village, Pine City, 2:00 pm 
October 18th, Doc's, Sturgeon Lake, 2:00 pm 
November 15th, Squirrel Cage, Willow River,  
     2:00 pm 
December 20th, Cricket, Rock creek, 2:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
Due to COVID-19 regulations, all the following 
     events are subject to change. Updates will be 
     posted on Jack Pine Riders website and Facebook 
     page. 
July 2nd–4th, A.B.A.T.E. of Iowa Freedom Rally,  
     Algona, Iowa 
July 10th-12th, Jack Pine Riders Upper Kettle River 
     Shakedown, Finlayson 
 
Last call for any changes to our 15th Annual "Upper 
Kettle River Shakedown.”  Now is the time to bring 
your thoughts and ideas to the chapter meeting and 
discuss what you would like to see at this year's event. 
Bands for the 2020 event are Renna Starr, My  
Famous Friends, Bad Jack, Bjerke and the Ripsters, 

and Chain Lightning. For more information look for 
the advertisement in this issue of Road Noise.  
Advance tickets are now available. For tickets or 
information call Duane at (320) 515-0232. 
 
The A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, A.B.A.T.E. "U" 
 motorcycle raffle has been postponed due to the 
COVID-19 madness. The date of the drawing has yet 
to be determined. If you bought tickets, the tickets 
are still valid. For those that have not bought a raffle 
ticket there is still time. Call Bill at (651) 587-7625 
or contact any J.P.R. officer. 
 
Many of you have the ultimate in social distancing 
sitting right there in your garage. No doubt we are 
living through some crazy times. What better way to 
escape the daily "news" than to go for a ride? Almost 
every county park is open, gas stations are open, bars 
and restaurants serving carry out. It's still a beautiful 
world out there on the open road. Don't let the  
talking heads, all-star pundits, and media blues  
machine keep you from enjoying it.... Just ride. 
 
For updated chapter/events and information, log on 
to our website: http://www.jackpineriders.org 
Or check out the Jack Pine Riders Facebook page. 
 
— Respectfully, The Grapevine jesus 

Jack Pine Riders May Awareness Ride - the first one of 2020.
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Ingrid Cohen 
South Central Chapter 

Meet Ingrid Cohen. Ingrid has been a member of South 
Central Chapter since 2016. Ingrid brings her sparkling 
personality and contagious laugh to every chapter event. 
Ingrid can be seen at A.B.A.T.E. events throughout the 
state. She is not only the South Central Chapter  
Secretary, but the Co-chair for our Annual Spring Fling 
Bike show and the Co-chair for the A.B.A.T.E. Passport 
Run. Ingrid really gives her all, she keeps our chapter  
organized and informed . She dedicated a lot of time to 
enhancing the passport run booklet that will benefit all 
of A.B.A.T.E. Wait until you see it, she has done a nice 
job organizing it. It will knock your socks off !  Ingrid is 
an excellent communicator, she sends a monthly email, 
keeps our Facebook page up-to-date and is on top of  
everything we do as a Chapter, we would not be able to 
operate without her support. In her spare time, Ingrid 
enjoys riding with her husband Dougie, South Central's 
Vice President.  

Thank you Ingrid for everything you do for  
South Central and A.B.A.T.E. of MN, we appreciate you! 

Member Of The Month 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
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BORDERLAND 
       Bruce Berg . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
BUFFALO RIDGE 
       Richard/ Kim Louwagie . . . . . . . R 
       Chuck / Rolly Muller . . . . . . . . . R 
       Mark/ Carol Oakland . . . . . . . . . R 
       Doug /Jan Loft Pilgrim . . . . . . . . R 
       Bill / Janelle Wellnitz . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
CENTRAL 
       Thomas Fry . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Josh Jacobs/ Jessica Grace . . . . . . R 
       Dan Koski . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Raymond/ 
             Donna Mae Lehmeier . . . . . . R 
       Dan Nordmann . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Josh Schwinghammer Bethany . R 
       Michael Terwey . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Kevin Westerhoff  
            Brittany Heim . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
 
EAST CENTRAL 
       Shellee Collins . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
FLATLANDERS 
       David Fodness . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Kipp / Christine Fuller . . . . . . . . R 
       Steve / Susan Hondl . . . . . . . . . . R 
       John Krell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Charlie / Linda Schmidt . . . . . . . R 
 
FREEDOM FIRST RIDERS 
       James /Anita Allison . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Jeff Beattie . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Joe Chisholm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Gary Goracke/ 
             LeAnne Chisholm . . . . . . . . . R 
       Robert Noyes . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Dave / Amy Roth . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Scott Sibert . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Scott Teaser /Heather Michels . N 
 
GLACIAL RIDGE 
       Robert Rooney . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
HEART OF THE LAKES 
       Mike / Lori Burke . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Michael Carter . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Paul Gentz . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
       Charlie Howard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Gary Kowalski . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Scott Sibert . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Michael Walther . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
JACK PINE RIDERS 
       LeAnn Anderson . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Tom Arneson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Dennis Castle Sr. . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Bear's Den / Josh Day . . . . . . . . . R 

       Chris Hocking . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Milner Hystad/Nancy Moncrief R 
       Brian Johnson Becki Johnson . . R 
        Kevin Johnson/ 
            Laurel McChesney . . . . . . . . . R 
        Larry Showers/Pennie Johnson N 
       Ed /  Sharon Sokol . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Bob Swenson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Rick / Patty Volk . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
LAKE 
       Jeremy /  Tammie Black . . . . . . . R 
       Shon Brossard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
       Gina Eshelman . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Bill / Cathie Jensen . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       David A Kilts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Pete / Lori Klein . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Paul Lauer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Tim Lyrek . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Dan Matzdorff . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       George McGown . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Tyler / Lindsay Prescott . . . . . . . R 
       Rod Quist . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Jerry / Amy Smith . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
METRO 
       Jennifer Crill . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Mark "Zoom" / Brenda Foss . . . . R 
       Dondee (Dee) Glover/ 
             Ashlee Belisle . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Adam /  Jamie Glover . . . . . . . . . R 
       Dave Groth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Ben Keen . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Don/  Ginny Lloyd . . . . . . . . . . . R 
        John / Holly Podvin . . . . . . . . . . R 
       William Raduenz . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Michelle Scannell . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
MISSISSIPPI VALLEY 
       James / Barbara Petty . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
NORTHEAST 
       Don / Pamela Belange . . . . . . . . . R 
       Todd Erickson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Steve Maasch . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Jeffrey/ Kristi Smith . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
NORTH STAR 
       Tessa Reed . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
NORTHWEST 
       Lonnie Greenlee / 
            Melissa Westlake . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Dennis McGlynn . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Nick Spiering . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
 
RIVER VALLEY 
       Lanny / Kathleen Cox . . . . . . . . . R 
       Steve / Roberta Fuqua . . . . . . . . . R 
       Anthony Giese . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 

New & Renewals for April 2020

       Kris Karpen . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Aaron McVenes . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Tyler / Amanda Palmquist . . . . . R 
 
ROLLING PRAIRIE 
       Bill Brown . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Thomas / Kari Duncan . . . . . . . . R 
       Todd Olson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
        John /Deanna Ranniger . . . . . . . R 
       Darrell/ Linda Schultze . . . . . . . R 
       Karen Steinberg . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Todd / Tammy Westman . . . . . . R 
       Keith Willard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
SAND DUNES 
       Becky Karel . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
 
SOUTH CENTRAL 
       Brian / Dawn Gillman . . . . . . . . R 
       Steve Kuehl . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Brad / Michelle Latham . . . . . . . R 
        Tad Lothert . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Clarence /  Judy Schmitz . . . . . . R 
       Donnie Wellbrock . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
SOUTHEAST LC 
        Brandon Andrews . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Gary Hudson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
        Lynn Wagner . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
SOUTHWEST 
       Pete (Fox) Koep . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Darwin VandenBerg . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Larry Woodbury . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
STRAIGHT RIVER 
       Daniel Andrews . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Tony/Tina Corporon . . . . . . . . . R 
       Josh Dale / 
            Rhiannon Dubinsky . . . . . . . . R 
       Daryl Knudsen. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Gary Pappas / 
            Darlene Martin . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Jim "Pittsy" Pitts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
 
TRI-COUNTY 
       Brian Cervenka . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Alex / Kelly Erickson . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Michael Gjerde . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Michelle Peterson/ 
            Albert Schueren . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Al Stepka . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
UP NORTH 
        James Knezovich . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       Robert Larson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . N 
       Bruce Nelson/ Susan Wass . . . . . R 
       Dennis / Dianna Pointer . . . . . . R 
       Shawn Salminen . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
       William /  Jeanne Tix . . . . . . . . . R 
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Summer Thunder RunSSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder RunSummer Thunder Run
Membership DriveMMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership DriveMembership Drive

Get out of 
the house
and ride!

COVID-19
PRECAUTIONS A MUST!
$50 PRIZE FOR THE BEST MASK
Wrist Bands $10.00 per A.B.A.T.E. member or

New Members Ride FREE with paid membership.

$20 for a single membership/$30 for a couple

Wrist Bands On Sale Now

Kickstands Up at 11:00am
for an approximate 125 mile cruise!

Box Lunch Included

Start and End of ride to be in the parking lot

of the St. Francis American Legion

MUST BE AN A.B.A.T.E. MEMBER TO RIDE!
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A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
2020 State Motorcycle Rally  

Sponsorship Program 

A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota (American Bikers for 
Awareness, Training, and Education), a not for profit 
motorcycle rights organization (501(c)4), is seeking 
sponsors for our 2020 State Rally, to be held September 
4th-September 7th at the Meeker County Fairgrounds in 
Litchfield, MN. 

As part of our Sponsorship program we are offering 
generous recognition, advertising, vendor space, and 
passes for the participation of you, your employees and 
customers in our event. 
There are five levels of Sponsorship: 

Diamond Sponsorship 

The Diamond sponsorship is just $3,000 
It includes: 
• Your business will have signage on either side or above 

the stage area in the bar and band hub location 
• Your company name and logo published in the Road 

Noise magazine, A.B.A.T.E.’s official publication 
(circulation 4,000+) 

• Waiver of vendor fees to set up at the Rally 
• A full page ad in our Rally program and your company 

name and logo included on the cover 
• Your company name and logo listed on our website 
• 12 free weekend passes to the Rally to use or 

distribute as you please 

Gold Sponsorship 

The Gold Level Sponsorship is $1,000 
It includes: 
• Medium signage in the bar and band hub location 
• Your Company name and logo published in the Road 

Noise magazine 
• Waiver of vendor fees to set up at the Rally 
• Your company name and a half page ad in our Rally 

program 
• Your company name listed on our website 
• Six free weekend passes to the Rally to use or 

distribute as you please 

Silver Sponsorship 

The Silver Sponsorship is $500 
It includes: 
• Signage in the bar and band hub location 
• Your company name published in the Road Noise 

magazine 
• Your company name and a quarter page ad in our Rally 

program 
• Your company name listed on our website 
• Four free weekend passes to the Rally to use or 

distribute as you please 

Chrome Sponsorship 

The Chrome Sponsorship is $250 
It includes: 
• Signage in the bar and band hub location 
• Your company name published in the Road Noise 

magazine 
• Your company name and business card ad printed in 

our Rally program 
• Your company name listed on our website 
• Two free weekend passes to the Rally to use or 

distribute as you please 

Copper Sponsorship 

The Copper Sponsorship is $100 
It includes: 
• Signage in the bar and band hub location 
• Your company name published in the Road Noise 

magazine 
• Your company name and business card ad printed in 

our Rally program 
• Your company name listed on our website 
• One free weekend pass to the Rally to use or distribute 

as you please 

 

 

Although A.B.A.T.E. is a not for profit organization and
contributions are not tax deductible, you may be able to 
deduct this investment in your company’s advertising 
budget.  Check with your tax professional. 

Partnering with us will make the 2020 A.B.A.T.E. State 
Rally the biggest and best ever.  A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota is 
3,500 members strong and our goal for attendance at the 
2020 Rally is 1,500+. 

Our members are avid motorcycle enthusiasts who 
support those businesses who support them.  For more 
information about A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota please visit our 
website at www.abatemn.org. 

 

For more information, please contact: 
 

Michelle Backlund at (763) 263-1532 
Email: statetreasurer@abatemn.org  

 

Thank you for your consideration.  We look forward to 
further discussing this exciting opportunity with you soon! 
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A.B.A.T.E. OF Minnesota 2020 State Rally Sponsorship
 

Sponsor Information 

Business Name: 

  

Business Address: 

  

City/State/Zip: 

  

Business Telephone: 

  

Business Contact Name: 

  

Sponsorship Level: 

  DIAMOND   GOLD   SILVER 
  CHROME   COPPER  

Check Number: 

  

Program Ad/Business Card: 

  Enclosed   Business will mail/email  
Do not staple or deteriorate the scan quality of your ad/business card 

Recruiting Member 

Name: 

  
Chapter: 

  

Telephone: 

  

Date: 

  
 
 

Promotional Tickets 

  Mail tickets to Business Contact 
     * Tickets will be mailed mid-July 2020 

  Tickets will be picked up at the Rally by: 
Contact Name:    
     * Identification will be required 

Quantity given:    

Ticket #’s:    

 

Mail to: Michelle Backlund 
16550 226th Ave NW 
Elk River, MN  55330 

Sponsor Receipt 

A.B.A.T.E. OF Minnesota 2020 State Rally Sponsorship 

 Date:    

 Business Name:    

 Sponsorship Level:    

 Recruiting Member Signature:    

A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Inc. thanks you for your support! 

If you have any questions please contact: Michelle Backlund 
(763) 263-1532 or email statetreasurer@abatemn.org  

Promotional tickets will be mailed mid-July 2020 
If you don’t receive your tickets by July 31st, 2020 contact Michelle Backlund 

Visit our website at:  www.abatemn.org 
Contributions to A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota are not tax deductible.  Consult your tax advisor. 
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2020 Friends of A.B.A.T.E. 

show your current membership card, and . . .

ALL STAR TRANSPORT 
Save $5.00 on Cab Fare or 10% on Limo and 
Party Bus Service to A.B.A.T.E. members 
St. Cloud (320) 493-5857   
DAVID WRAY AUTOMOTIVE 
10% Off Labor 
2086 Baker Avenue Northwest 
Buffalo (763) 684-1811 
www.davidwrayauto.com   
NORTH STAR POWER SPORTS 
& MARINE 
10% Off Parts 
2120 Counsul Street • Albert Lea 
www.northernpowersports.com   
PANDEMIC - 80’s ROCK 
Special Rates for A.B.A.T.E. events 
For full band press kit visit: pandemicfever.com  
PERKINS RESTAURANT  
& BAKERY 
10% Discount on Meal 
1120 Paul Bunyan Drive Northwest 
Bemidji (218) 751-7850 
  

TT MOTORCYCLES 
15% OFF PARTS & Accessories 
402 East Main Street • Blooming Prairie 
www.tt-motorcycles.com 
  
VERN’S BIKES AND TRIKES 
15% Discount on Accessories, Cleaners,  
Apparel and more! 
Blooming Prairie • (800)  792-8893 
www.vernsbikesandtrikes.com 
 
THE HAWG PEN 
10% off Parts (excluding tires) 
319 NE 3rd Avenue - Grand Rapids, MN
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• CJ Industries 
• Lake Chapter 
• Metro Chapter

• Bitzer Garage Door 
• Heart of the Lakes Chapter 
• Way West Chapter 

• Sons of Silence

• South Central Chapter
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4/20  FOR SALE:    
2010 Kawasaki Voyager 1700 cc, 
Good condition. $6500. Call  
Mike 320-852-7950 
 
 
 
 
5/20  FOR SALE:  
2001 Road King HD 
It is in great shape. 
New rear tire, the 
motor has new cam 
lifters and oil pump. 
Starter and primary were checked out good last fall. 
The bike is my personal ride. It has been a good bike 
for me. The bike has 118,000 miles. Dick York 320-
434-0424  
 5/20  FOR SALE: 
2009 Kawasaki 900 
Vulcan, Candy 
Plasma Blue Classic 
Cruiser, $4,900 or 
BO. 8,547 miles, 
single owner. Safety light bar, engine guard, saddle-
bag, bag support, sissy bar, luggage rack, handle 
grips, gauges. 218-999-7615 or text 218-256-1800 
 
6/20  FOR SALE:  Harley Davidson Super Trap 
mufflers with removable baffles for 1994 and earlier 
big twin. Used 3,000 miles. $225 or best offer. Call 
Mark at 763-784-0783.  
6/20  FOR SALE:  
1993 883 Sportster 
33k miles. 
763-360-6437 
 
  
6/20  FOR SALE:  
1996 Softail Heritage 
30k miles.  
 763-360-6437 
 
 
6/20  FOR SALE:  
2003 Anniversary, 
Ultra Classic 11k 
miles. 763-360-6437 
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CLASSIFIED ADS

4/20  WANTED:  Harley Davidson Heritage or  
Deluxe Softail. Used, in good condition. Call JR  
763-755-8097 
 
4/20  FOR SALE:   
1983 Honda Gold 
Wing. 1100 cc.  New 
battery last year. 612-
590-0763. Monte 
  
4/20  FOR SALE:   2010 Harley Davidson Ultra 
Classic. Just over 17,000 miles. Comes with lotes of 
extras and upgrades. You won’t find a nicer bike any-
where.  Call 320-221-0270  
4/20  FOR SALE:   
1999 Honda Goldwing 
one owner, with 
hitch, pinstriped,  
excellent cond.  
$4000. Call Don  
320-248-1816  

THE CLASSIFIED SECTION is open to 
all members of A.B.A.T.E. of MN. The ads 
are free of charge and run for a three month 
period.  
 
Photos are acceptable as room permits.  
 
No business ads will be accepted.  
 
Send Your Classified Ads to:  
roadnoise@abatemn.org 
or mail to:  
Road Noise 
16550 226th Ave. NW 
 Elk River, MN 55330 
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Place Your Ad in the  
Next Issue of Road Noise 

The A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesoa “Road Noise” 
monthly newsletter reaches 4,000 members. 

1/2 Page Ad 
7” x 4.8” 

$65/per month

1/4 Page Ad 
3.5” x 4.8” 

$35/per month

Full Page Ad 
7” x 9.5” 

$125/per month

Business Card Ad 

3.3” x 1.8” 

$12/per month

• One year prepaid ad receives a 10% Discount 

• Chapter Fundraisers/political ads receive a 30% discount
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MIKE ROEN 763.576.1538

2020
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Don’t Drink and Ride

Business Of The Month 

Where to Meet the 
Perfect Machine 

 

 
 

• Motorcycle Sales 
• Parts 
• Accessories 
• Custom Chrome 
• Drag Specialties 
• Mid USA 
• Used Cars

Mark’s Sports Headquarters & Auto 

MARK FROEHLICH 
Hwy. 22 South • Mapleton • 507-524-3222
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51 years of riding and 30 years 
representing bikers who 

are hurt or in trouble in Minnesota. 
 

CALL 
1-800-770-7008 
St. Cloud (320) 259-5414 

“Ask your friends about us.” 
 

If you have any legal problem 
and you wonder what to do 

CALL US 
and we will find someone to Help! 

 
www.minnesotapersonalinjury.com 

 
Offices in St. Cloud and the Twin Cities 

 
“Justice For the Injured”



MINNESOTA GOVERNOR 

Governor Tim Walz 
130 State Capitol 75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Saint Paul, MN 55155 
(800) 627-3717 

U.S. SENATORS 

Senator Amy Klobuchar (D-MN) www.klobuchar.senate.gov 
302 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 
(202) 224-3244 Fax: (202) 228-2186 
 
Senator Tina Smith (D-MN) www.smith.senate.gov 
309 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 
(202) 224-5641 Fax: (202) 224-0044 
 U.S. REPRESENTATIVES 

FIRST DISTRICT 
Jim Hagedorn (R-MN) https://hagedorn.house.gov 
325 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2472 

SECOND DISTRICT 
Angie Craig (D-MN) • https://craig.house.gov 
1523 Longworth Office Building Washington, D.C. 
(202) 225-2271 

THIRD DISTRICT 
Dean Phillips (D-MN) • https://phillips.house.gov/ 
1305 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2871 

FOURTH DISTRICT 
Betty McCollum (D-MN) • www.mccollum.house.gov 
2256 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-6631 Fax: (202) 225-1968 

FIFTH DISTRICT 
Ilhan Omar (D-MN)https://omar.house.gov  
1517 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515  
(202) 225-4755 

SIXTH DISTRICT 
Tom Emmer (R-MN) http://emmer.house.gov 
315 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2331 Fax: (202) 225-6475 

SEVENTH DISTRICT 
Collin Peterson (D-MN) • www.collinpeterson.house.gov 
2109 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2165 Fax: (202) 225-1593 

EIGHTH DISTRICT 
Pete Stauber (R-MN) •https://stauber.house.gov/ 
126 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-6211 
 

http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/hinfo/leginfo/cong.pdf

A.B.A.T.E of Minnesota 
P.O. Box 6 • Marshall, MN 56258

 NON-PROFIT ORG 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
SPICER, MN 
Permit No. 32

Attention Postmaster: Time Dated Material

Check your expiration date. Please use the form below to re-new your membership with A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, so 
that you may continue to receive the Road Noise and be informed!


